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January 22,1995





To: D.C.R. Frampton, Registrar


       The University of Reading





It is my great pleasure to give my unreserved and enthusiastic support of David Walker’s application for a Professorship position at Reading University.


I have either worked closely with David and/or followed his activities closely since 1986 when he joined my research group, “The Caltech Concurrent Computation Program” at the California Institute of Technology. I believe I understand his research very well and how it fits into the international activities in High Performance Computing and Networking (Communications -- HPCN/C).


David fits quite excellently the profile described for your position. Firstly he is a leading researcher of international reputation in one of your designated interest areas -- HPCN. He has extensive experience that few can rival as his work has been at the leading edge over the last ten years in HPCN, starting when the first commercial MIMD parallel machines -- the forerunners of today’s dominant architecture -- came out.


I note that you work with local industry and David will be excellent here as he has a sound practical focus and understands how to develop, research, teach, and apply HPCN technologies in real world situations. His work covers software (for example MPI), and algorithms (as say in his PIC work) and their integration into applications. Secondly I would emphasize David’s exceptional teaching ability. This is illustrated by my choice of him as collaborator and in one case lead author in our two volume set of books “Solving Problems on Concurrent Processors”. Again the national center CRPC (Center for Research in Parallel Computation led by Kennedy at Rice University) chose David to give the tutorial on MPI at a meeting we are organizing in April. His papers corresponding
